

OF EAST TENNESSEE

August 21, 2020

Ed Junod Vet to Vet Tennessee 831 Spring Creek Street Maryville, Tennessee 37801

Dear Ed Junod:

Trinity Health Foundation is pleased to notify you that Vet to Vet Tennessee is one of the recipients of our final 2020 Community Urgent Needs Grant. We modified our grant process to address the urgent needs presented by the coronavirus situation. The final round of funding stemmed from the identified long-term impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic.

In the final solicitation, we received collective requests for over \$1.2 million. This amount far exceeded our available funds dedicated to this proposal request. However, Trinity has selected 42 organizations totaling \$550,000 to receive funding.

Our sincere desire is that these funds will help you perpetuate your essential services to our community. Your commitment to excellence is evident in the on-going program modifications and sensitivity to the needs of the community.

Through Trinity's support and your efforts, we anticipate furthering our mission of the healing ministry of Jesus by serving the body, mind, and spirit of our community. Keep up the excellent work, and know our prayers are with you on this journey.

Sincerely,

The Very Reverend John Ross Chair

Un C. Rust

H. Lee Martin, Ph.D. President